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MESSAGE FROM THE HEAD OF SCHOOL 
 

In this newsletter we have reports on the netball and football fixtures that have taken place over the past two weeks and the 
first swimming gala of the year. It is great to be able to take part in sporting fixtures again and both the staff and children are 
looking forward to participating in the year ahead. 
 
On Friday 22nd October the school will be closed to the staff and children. 
 

Hope you have a great weekend. 
 
Mr Alexander 
 

 

UPCOMING DATES 
 

Monday 18th October  
 
Tuesday 19th October 
 
Wednesday 20th October 
 
Thursday 21st October  
 
 
Friday 22nd October 

 

Year 10 and Year 11 GCSE PE Kayaking Course, Richmond 
  
Year 10 and Year 11 GCSE PE Kayaking Course, Richmond 
 
English Schools Cross Country Championships, Wimbledon 
 
Year 9 and Year 11 School Photographs 
Year 10 Science Assessments 
 
SCHOOL CLOSED 
 

 

SPOTLIGHT 
 

YEAR 7 
 

Archie Shonfeld for an outstanding effort on his Bedrock reaching a massive 161 points 
in one week!   William Shepherd for consistently being kind and helpful in all his 
lessons.  
 

YEAR 8 
 

Nancy Kemp for her believable and realistic characterisation in Drama lessons showing 
a great understanding of the play. Callum Coomber, Max Bacon, Lilli-Mae Beales,            
Lily-Mai Nicholson, Rozalia Bornus, Kieran Clarke, Katy-Lou Hearne, Charlene Retuya, 
Evie Waite and Thomas Robinson for their positive behaviour and motivation towards 
learning Maths this half term. 
 

YEAR 9 
 

Avery Samolczyk and Lucy Skinner for completing over 140 points on Bedrock this week. The expectation is only 20! 
Rafe Stevenson for his excellent written analysis in Media Studies. Max Kingman for improved attendance and punctuality, 
well done Max!  Alicia Robinson who has been so helpful with all of her teachers and she is the one in form who has shown 
the most values and won three raffle tickets this week. Jesse Parker for her happy disposition and positive attitude. James 
Turnbull for a high amount of achievement points. Cerys Wilson for being positive and hardworking. Alexander Jarman for 
showing a mature attitude and resilience. Liam Williamson for always having a cheery word or smile when I see him in the 
morning. David Alexandre Ramos for his superb attitude to learning. Charlie McDonald for always being polite and respectful 
towards others. He is also a conscientious student who is always ready to learn. 
 

YEAR 10 
 

Thomas Durward for his improved engagement during Maths lessons this term. Elizabeth Martin for her beautiful singing in 
assembly all week. 
 

YEAR 11 
 

Sophia Walsh for top achievement points in the year this week and for consistent hard work and a positive attitude. 
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LOST PROPERTY 
 

We have lots of jumpers, coats and water bottles that are all un-named at Student Services. The children can search the 
lost property room at any time, although more valuable items are kept within Student Services. 

 

SCHOOL PHOTOGRAPHS 
 

If you would like to order a Year 7 school photograph and take advantage of the delivery to school option, please place 
your order via the Tempest Photography website before Sunday 17th October.  
 

 

CANTEEN 

 
The cash machines to allow the children to top up the money and check the balance on their lunch account for the canteen 
are now working fully.  The machines are located in the hall and the canteen. 
 

 

ARTIST OF THE WEEK 

 
EMMA RUFFLE 
 
Emma Ruffle for her pencil study of historical figure Mary Seacole. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

WHAT BRAC DID….. 

 
Hi All 
 
I hope you have had a lovely week! 
 
I have thoroughly enjoyed seeing you this week. Thursday was really special. A 
Year 10 student did some training with me. She was very good and I did 
everything she said which was lots of fun. I then got to take her to her lesson 
too.  Even better, I saw her at the end of the day as well. Thanks to her for her 
patience and lovely calm voice! 
 
Have a great weekend. I am on an ‘extended break’ so will see you all after half 
term. 
 
Bye for now 
 
 
Brac 
 
 

 
 
 



SWIMMING GALA 

 
Our first swimming gala back was hosted by Caterham School. Our newly 
appointed lower school captains, Dominic Jacques and Robyn Rooney, began by 
ensuring we had swimmers to fill all the 50m individual strokes and the medley 
and freestyle relays. From that moment on, it was non-stop. Everyone stepped 
up and gave 100% with some incredible first place finishes for Izzy Stevens, 
Johnny Miller and Dominic. Many of us were swimming our very first school gala but battled well through the nerves. It was 
an incredible show of guts and determination. Interesting snacks of whole raw carrots and salt and vinegar hula hoops 
between races perhaps helped to keep our energy high! The children helped and supported one another throughout showing 
great team spirit. Well done everyone!  
 

We still have space to join our squad. Please see Mrs Jones if you are interested.  
 

Report by Mrs Jones 
 

CROSS COUNTRY 

 
Are you a keen and experienced cross country runner in Year 7-11?  Would you like 
to represent the school in cross country competitions? Please speak with a member 
of the PE Department to get involved. 
 

 

YEAR 8 NETBALL 

 
On Wednesday 6th October the Year 8 Netball Team travelled 
to Caterham School. In awe of the grounds, the girls started 
the game strong and after the first quarter were 4-5 down. We 
brought it back to a draw in both the 2nd and 3rd quarter, going 
into the last stage at 8-8. Unfortunately, Caterham got the 
better of us and scored two goals in the last 8 minutes and at 
the final whistle the score was 10-8 to Caterham. Considering 
this was the first game the girls have ever played together, it 
was a fantastic effort with everyone playing their heart out and 
showing a vast improvement as the game went on. I’m 
excited to see how much these girls achieve this season as 
they have the drive, skill and enthusiasm to do great things! 
 
Well done ladies 
 
Report by Mrs Corder  
 

 
YEAR 10 NETBALL 

 

On Monday 11th October the Year 10 Netball Team headed off to the Royal 
Alexandra and Albert School in good spirits for the District Tournament, 
with the smell of chocolate in the air! 

The draw was kind to us in allowing us to rest for the first match and analyse 
our opposition. We knew that our first match would be the toughest of the 
lot. This proved to be the case but not without an incredible start for the first 
quarter by our team. We stuck with them in pace and skill, not missing a 
pass. They then stepped up a gear and were worthy winners.  

 

This put us in good stead with us building on the first game. We had 
convincing victories against Warlingham School and Carrington School A 
teams, making fast, accurate transitions from defence to attack. Tamar and 
Chloe were notably everywhere on court!  
 

Our eagerness to play found us breaking too much at our centre pass so 
this is our next focus in training. The absolute highlight of the day was a 
two pass play from our centre to score. It was executed quickly and to perfection, showing exactly what we are capable 
of. We finished a worthy 3rd overall and left in great spirits.  
 

Well done ladies. It was a pleasure to stand in for Mrs Mayo, who was really disappointed not to be there.  
It ran smoothly too so a big shout out to Miss Crisfield for organising and running and Mrs Corder for recording results. 
 

Report by Mrs Jones 
 



YEAR 11 FOOTBALL 

 
On Tuesday 12th October the Year 11 Football Team played against a very strong Oxted 
School team. Having recently won against Glenthorne High School in the National Cup the 
boys were brought down to earth with a heavy defeat. The Oxted coach reassured me after 
the game that his team had played out of their skins and that he had never seen them 
perform so well. By half time we were 6-0 down but the team never let their heads go down 
and continued to work hard for each other, showing huge resilience and taking pride in the 
fact that they won the second half 2-1. The final result was 7-2. Some excellent 
performances from Jack Howland, Johnson Flack, Callan Wood and Farhad Ashrafi 
alongside two brilliant goals from Jack Howland and Sam Potten. Sam’s goal being a volley 
from 20 yards out. The players should all be very proud of the courage and determination 
that they showed even in the face of such a heavy defeat. 
 

Report by Mr Alexander 
 
 

 
YEAR 8 FOOTBALL 
 

 
On Thursday 14th October the Year 8 Football B Team played in a seven-
a-side tournament at Oxted School. The four teams competing were 
Reigate School, Oxted School, St.Bedes School and Merstham Park 
School. 
 
The first match was against Merstham Park which Reigate won 2-0 in a 
convincing performance with Oliver scoring twice, one in each half. The 
second game was against the hosts Oxted School which was a slightly 
tougher proposition. Oliver put the ball in the net for Reigate just before 
half time which ultimately secured the victory for Reigate School. Two wins 
out of two. The final match against St.Bedes would be the decider as 
whichever team won, would win the tournament. The game was a close 
encounter throughout with opportunities at both ends. Unfortunately for 
Reigate, St.Bedes were more clinical and won the match 1-0. All the boys 
did the team proud and were worthy runners up. 
 
Team: Ted, George, Harry, Oscar, Oliver, Milo, Oliver  

 
Report by Ted    
 

 
YEAR 7 AND 8 FOOTBALL 

 
On Thursday 14th October the Year 7 and Year 8 Girls Football 
Team played their first competitive fixture against Merstham Park 
School. The Game was a great learning experience for both 
teams with plenty of goals scored. The girls looked to challenge 
themselves and focused on playing two touch football, aiming to 
improve their teamwork and passing.  
 
Goals scored by Matilda, Izzy, Sophia, Elissia, Keira and Lara. 
Well done to all involved.  
 
Star player: Izzy  
 

Report by Mr Price 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

PE TWITTER NEWS 

 
We now have a Twitter account for the Reigate School PE department. Clubs and up to date fixture news 
and results will be tweeted along with some of the children’s achievements. To view please visit @ReigatePE. 
We have recently updated our Photographic Images Consent Policy to include the use of photographs on 
the Reigate School Twitter accounts. Should you have any problems with this addition to the Policy then 
please contact the school. 

 
 



EDUCAKE 

 
Congratulations to the following children who have 
answered the most questions on Educake. 
 

 

 
 

8th October – 15th October 
 

 
Year 7  

 

Ryandeep Bhole 
Lily Lambert 

Greta Sturman 
Jersey Jackson-Hughes 

Dorsa Nasekhian 
Hallie Brown 

Keiran Musmeci 
Cami Frear 

Tobias Houghton 
Elliott Styles 

 
Year 8 

 
Boris Borisov 

Rooshan Jaffery 
Kyla Stone 

James Golder 
Grace Cresswell 

Nancy Kemp 
Florence Hatjimarkou 

Esther Mason 
Lana Seager 
Jamie Buss 

 
Year 9 

 

Evie Kinsley 
Alfie Aldred 
Evie Milton 

Samuel Isted 
Sophie O'Connell 
Callum McClean 
Tamia Quantick 
Libby Finnigan 
Amy Bloomfield 
Eliana Daines 

 
Year 10 

 
Jacob Mills 

Nandini Joshi 
Bodi Butler 

Anna Theodossiou 
Raven Cheung 
George Mooney 

Jack Merry 
Eloise Robinson 
Aleeza Pervaiz 
Sophie Milne 

 
Year 11 

 

Coco Matthewson 
Emily Gobin 
Sienna Bean 
Alex Cheung 

Gwendolyn Sheehan 
Samuel Kitchen 
Kayla Pascoe 
Haaris Sheikh 

Darcey Robinson 
Alexander Blair 

 

HEGARTYMATHS 

 
Congratulations to the following children who have clocked 
up the most learning hours on HegartyMaths this week. 
  

 
 

8th October -  15th October Top Correct Answers 
 

Year 7 

 
Dorsa Nasekhian 

Dylan Glover 
Tristan Hunter 

Zoe Tulian 
Miley Richens 

Naren Muraleetharan 
Alise Steina 
Jake Wright 
Harry Watts 
Tom Barham 

 
Year 8 

 
Isla Stock 

Carla Tarrida Velasco 
Annabel Porter 

Evie Waite 
Milo Mills 

Benjamin Ymerai 
Toby Gypps 

Hannah Butterfield 
Boris Borisov 

Georgia Birtwhistle 

 
Year 9 

 
Nila Nasekhian 
Libby Finnigan 

Alice Horn 
 Charlotte Hawkins 

Lulietta Bramham 
Sophie O'Connell 

   Ella-Louise Bentley 
Adile Yavuz 
Jack Dewey 
Alfie Lodge 

 
Year 10 

 
Sophia Bryant 

Samih Rahman 
Jessica Scriven 
Lily Woodhams 
Isabelle Long 
Priyanka Patel 
Rose Lacey 
Eric Cobbold 
Zac Cusden 

Isabelle Walker 

 
Year 11 

 

Paris Watson 
Christian Larbi-Yeboa 

Haaris Sheikh 
Troy Jacobs 

Nina Mehmood 
Layla Raache 

Reuben Watson 
Coco Matthewson 
Darcey Robinson 

Eve Mackay 

 

COLLEGE APPLICATIONS AND INTERVIEWS  
 

All Year 11 Reigate College and East Surrey College applications should be completed and submitted by the 22nd October 
2021. The colleges are holding open events and details of the dates and how to book can be found in the Careers section 
below.  
 

Reigate College will be holding interviews on Thursday 11th November from 4:30pm to 7:00pm. The children who have 
applied to Reigate College will receive details of their interview time in due course. 
 

 
CAREERS 

 

At Reigate School, our school website has a Careers Section which contains lots of useful information regarding college 
open events, up and coming careers events at School, details regarding apprenticeships and how to search and apply for 
them along with links to useful websites. Below are some other very useful websites which have plenty of information 
regarding further education, apprenticeships and careers choices plus interview techniques and many other tips. The 
library also has lots of Careers Resources and books for the children to use. 
 

www.barclayslifeskills.com 

 
www.apprenticeships.org.uk www.allaboutschoolleavers.co.uk 

 

  

www.icould.com 
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http://www.allaboutschoolleavers.co.uk/
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https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRxqFQoTCJSu7-6Wi8kCFcE_FAodSg8J1g&url=http://www.fcbusiness.co.uk/news/article/newsitem=2390/title=karren+brady+launches+barclays+lifeskills+programme&bvm=bv.107406026,d.d24&psig=AFQjCNHnyAqlXpAm3Ro4swSnnryM7IQxSw&ust=1447427790012847
https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=0CAcQjRxqFQoTCOz7u_WYi8kCFUw8FAodUmwOyQ&url=https://apprenticeshipvacancymatchingservice.lsc.gov.uk/navms/forms/Vacancy/SearchVacancy.aspx&psig=AFQjCNHmMMZStU2VAOzr9ZYYcbfKBpjcuw&ust=1447427961099813
http://www.allaboutschoolleavers.co.uk/


JOB OF THE WEEK 

 
Job of the Week – Firefighter  
 

JOB OF THE WEEK - EPISODE #06 - FIREFIGHTER - YouTube  
 

 

OPEN EVENTS 

 

OPEN EVENTS 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=m5xg0pC-fOw


BEST NEXT STEPS SURREY 
 

The virtual event ‘Best Next Steps Surrey’ is on Thursday 21st October for Year 11 and Year 10 and their 
parents/carers. The event is repeated twice in the day at 1.30-3pm and again at 6-7.30pm. The aim of the event is to have 
children thinking about what comes next after Year 11 and beyond.  
 
The event will be hosted by CTM Pathway and there will be advisers from Innervate Careers on hand in the Live 
Chat to answer any questions. The video content and commentary will run for just over one hour and has the following 
objectives: 
 

- To consider the future world of work and what skills will be in demand  
- To inform about the various educational pathways post 16 and where they can study across Surrey 
- To give guidance on how to choose a career path and what to consider along the way  

 
Please register your interest by following the link on the flyer. Parents/ carers and children can log on at either times. 
 

 

 
 

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/best-next-step-surrey-students-schools-tickets-170272476561


NOTICES 
 

Greensand Multi-Academy Trust 
 

There are a number of Governor vacancies across schools in the Trust, as well as a Trustee 
and Member vacancy.  If you are interested, please contact Emma Salisbury, Lead Governance 
Professional to the Trust by email at e.salisbury@reigate-school.surrey.sch.uk 
   
Please note that all positions will require an application process. 

 

SAFEGUARDING 
 

 

 

Thinkuknow is an education programme from the National Crime Agency’s CEOP Command.  
Since 2006, Thinkuknow has been keeping children and young people safe by providing 
education about sexual abuse and sexual exploitation.  Thinkuknow is unique.  It is 
underpinned by the latest intelligence about child sex offending from CEOP Command.  
Thinkuknow aims to ensure that everyone has access to this practical information – children, 
young people, their parents and carers and the professionals who work with them.  Alongside 
the Thinkuknow website the programme provides educational resources, including films, 
cartoons and lesson plans, to help parent/carers and professionals raise young people’s 
awareness.   https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk 
 

 

 

MENTAL HEALTH CRISIS LINE 

 
New Mental Health Crisis Line 
 

A new 24/7 mental health crisis line for children, young people and 
their families and carers in Surrey has launched. 
 

The freephone number - 0800 915 4644 – is available for children and young people up to the age of 18, including those 
with Special Educational Needs and Disability (SEND). 

 
The new crisis line provides emotional wellbeing support, advice, and signposting to a range of community services for 
children, young people and their families and carers who are in a mental health crisis. The number is available to those 
who are already receiving mental health services, and also for those who are not. No referral is needed. 
 

The crisis line is staffed by a team of experienced, trained call handlers and mental health nurses. 

A key aim of the crisis line is to help support young people, carers and families within their own homes and in the 
community and, whenever possible, help avoid the need for children and young people to go to hospital in a crisis. 
 

 
CHATHEALTH SERVICE 

 
For children aged between 11 and 19 there is a ChatHealth Service 
available provided by the Surrey School Nursing Service. 

 

For more information please visit the website  
https://childrenshealthsurrey.nhs.uk/ChatHealth 
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NOTICES 
 

The council's R&Be Active school holiday activities are running this October half term. 
They offer a range of free and low cost activities for 5-12 year olds. 
 

Monday 25 October 
Glow in the Dark Halloween Party Games - Donyngs Leisure Centre 
Glow in the Dark Sports - Donyngs Leisure Centre 
 

Tuesday 26 October 
Skateboard & Scooter Workshops - Horley Recreation Ground   
 

Wednesday 27 October 
Show in a Day -The Harlequin Theatre 
LEGO - Tadworth Leisure and Community Centre 
 

Thursday 28 October 
“Wicked” Musical Theatre Workshop - The Harlequin Theatre 
Trampolining - Tadworth Leisure and Community Centre 
 

Friday 29 October 
Badminton - Donyngs Leisure Centre 
 

To book, please complete the online booking form via the link below. Once you have booked, you will receive an automated 
email with the payment details so that you can make payment via a BACS transfer. Places are allocated on a first come, 
first served basis and cannot be reserved. Bookings are not confirmed until payment has been received. If you are in receipt 
of benefits or you have a looked after child you may be eligible for a 50% discount, please email leisure.services@reigate-
banstead.gov.uk with your name, address and national insurance number so that we can check your eligibility. 

 

https://www.reigate-banstead.gov.uk/info/20074/health_and_wellbeing/663/randbe_active/2 
 

 

ADMISSIONS 

 
 

https://www.reigate-banstead.gov.uk/info/20074/health_and_wellbeing/663/randbe_active/2


NOTICES 

 

Get into Teaching Information & Coffee Morning, 
Reigate School 
 
Saturday 20th November – 10:00am – 12:00pm 
 

About this event 
 

The i2i Teaching Partnership SCITT is hosting a prestigious 'Get into Teaching' event for 
people in the area considering training to be a Secondary teacher. i2i will be showcasing their teacher training programme 
which has now expanded to include a brand new training hub at Reigate School. Teachers and current trainees will be on 
hand to answer questions about routes into teaching, gaining school experience, the application process and the bursaries 
that are available. This event is a drop-in event and will be held at Reigate School. 
 

For those thinking about training to teach locally through the school-led approach, this will be a 'must attend' event. 
Open to all members of the public in other careers, university students, graduates who have not yet settled on a career and 
to those already working in schools. (Please note that in order to train to teach you need to hold a Degree). 
 

To register for the event please visit; 
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/get-into-teaching-information-coffee-morning-reigate-school-tickets-180028519147 
 
For more information about the i2i Teaching Partnership Initial Teacher Training Programme please visit 
http://www.i2ipartnership.co.uk/ 

 

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/get-into-teaching-information-coffee-morning-reigate-school-tickets-180028519147

